	 

	                                     Held on 13th August 2018 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Julian Hussey, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Guy Livingston,

                    Allan Staerck, Noel Gregory, louis Brown, Stuart Briggs, John Bandey,,Kevin Harte 

                  Gavin Norman, Lee Burdett, Mitch Waters, Ayo Fraser, Tom Gamwell, Daragh McLoughlin.           
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :   None
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :  None. Matters dealt with in reports.
4. Correspondence :
	

	a/ Renewal of RFU player insurance at a cost of £980 to cover first team injuries. Basic  cover is £300

     per week after 4 weeks off work. Committee agreed to renew cover.

b/ Letter from Chris Burton to say he now has to cover Dorset & Wilts as the RDO,therefore he will not

     be able to attend clubs on such a regular interval.

c/ Letter asking for subjects to discuss at September Clubs Huddle meeting. Peter to review.

d/ Quote from LC for installing outside power point on pateo and new lighting in kitchen at a cost of

     £852, to be shared at 50% each. Agreed to go ahead with outside ponts at a cost of £468 shared

     and review the kitchen lighting as part of the kitchen upgrade which Stuart’s Business Group will

     look at.

     Secretary to send new freezer invoice to Dorset/Wilts to claim 50% grant  towards cost of £1170.


	John Patten

John Patten

	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £13,375.65. This includes £763 from inland revenue from VP’s

Gift Aid forms and £6,000 so far from sponsors draw and one LC grass cutting payment. He is concerned that with extra costs this year on kit, and the last accounts gave a false impression of accounts because of the 50th Ball cross over, that the actual current profit/loss will leave cash flow low after payment goes out for kit and international tickets. The club should be prepared for a substantial loss on this years accounts if there is no extra income.

VP Report :

Peter said he was preparing fixture cards for printing at Creeds to be ready near end of month. He will then circulate to VP’s with 50th Ball brochure and Gift Aid forms.
	

	7. Fixtures :

Kevin said he had arranged 2 society refs for this weekends 10’s tournament. Start is 11.00am with completion by 5.00pm with 10 teams attending. Guy will organise food for BBQ and Louis will confirm with referees.

Hopefully Crewkerne fixture for Brown Bowler will be 1st September.

Team Manager Report :

Guy said he had attended GMS course and match cards will now be electronic only. Teams to be on card at start of game but has until following Tuesday to submit with result. He proposed to continue phoning in result. He said we need to train 2-3 other people to run system in case he is away.

Colts at age 17 need to have consent forms signed by guardian or teacher in place with club if they are to be used for senior games and must be also registered on senior GMS.

He asked for more water bottles to be purchased, which Allan will order.


	

	8a. Captains Report :

Daragh/Tom reported said they were pushing players to pay subs and believes 8-10 have paid. There are some returning players at training and attitudes seem positive with coaching. Lee said they had not yet had a complete playing squad at training but players were taking on board his coaching aims.

Tom reported on the new kit order with Akumo. The first order due beginning of September will be 2 sets of shirts at no extra cost as they cannot supply reversible shirts so extra set will be the plain blue.

The shorts and socks are part of this order.

They will supply one piece of all other available items that can be used for display and sale by online shop, this will include 50th polo shirt. Mitch/Hoppiness Bar will sponsor the first teams training tops.

Warwick from Akumo will be at club on Sunday 9th September to discuss needs.

Junior Report :

Noel said the new registration banner has been erected for start of season on September 2nd. Five parents have offered to control and sell new kit from display rail for online shop.

Lloyd Vercoe was organising Fun Day on Sunday 16th September to run from 12.00 to 4.00pm and include obstacle course and games. Food and ice cream will be on sell and need to arrange purchase.

Noel proposed arranging a separate night to present France Trip proposals. He will discuss with junior parents with a possible date on a Thursday evening after training. He said the initial visit is proposed June next year for ages 13/14/15/16 with French senior side returning in September.

Julian said there will be a colts team next season and good numbers have been training.
	

	
	

	10. Social Report :

Gavin said looking at curry night on Saturday 23rd November for 50th anniversary. Cost from Spice and Rice were £15 per head therefore will look at alternatives from other restaurants.

Mitch said he would look at cost of bands for possible dates and a halloween night was suggested?

The idea for the ‘Help The Heroes’ tournament has suggested dates at end April/early May.
11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said hot weather has meant not much need to cut grass. Three have been trained to take over grass cutting with another three to be trained. He will raise mower height to suit playing needs and Guy/John will organise next cut for start of season.

Kevin and Stuart B. have put a great effort into filling cracks and pot holes on main pitch and Guy will organise seeding and watering new top soil areas after weekend 10’s tournament.

Julian said he was concerned over the control of grounds maintenance now Clive has needed to take a back seat, however Clive said he was always available to give advice if contacted. 

12. Core Values :  Ongoing.
13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding    : Under control with Simon Peck
b/ School Liaison  : Noel said all schools have been contacted through parents. Lee proposed the

                                      club make contact with Colfox/Beaminster to try and interest girls teams for

                                      years 7/8 ages.

c/ Coaching           : Lee happy with senior arrangements.
d/ Publicity       : Stuart has this season under control
e/ Volunteers   : Noel said at junior registration they proposed to question parents on what skills

                                 they can offer club in all areas.

f/ Dev, Plan       : Part of the new Business Group. Stuart has presented their first ideas.
	

	
	

	Any Other Business : 

a/ Ayo presented a proposal to provide first team with with match day cover of Sports Therapy  from 

two ladies. One Johanna Leins is a qualified Sports Massage/Strapping practioner and the second

Samantha Bowler who has experience in field and is looking to complete her training.

The basic proposal is for them to cover all games between them over next two seasons with costs of

£60 per match for Johanna whilst Samantha will be paid only £15 travelling costs for away games 

providing club pay her remaining costs of £655 to complete her training.

The club also send the two of them plus two other club members on RFU Emergency First Aid

Injury course at £50 per head in September.

The total cost for season to include purchase of strapping etc will be £2,115.

Whilst there was general agreement for proposal there was concern from treasurer and secretary

that the club was beginning to completely overspend this season and the club could not continue on

this amount of spending without consideration of earning extra income. Stuart B. said this was an

area that his group were looking at to raise funds.

After further debate that club should be providing this cover under RFU rules, Ayo proposed and

Guy seconded acceptance of proposal. This was accepted with one against.

The full proposal is attached to minutes.

b/ Stuart B. said the Business Group had met and brainstormed ideas, some long term. Initial idea of a

     200 club at £5 per month which has been circulated to VP’s as part of a survey.

There were requests for more info on fixtures and providing food at club. 

They will look at upgrade of kitchen and also at finding match day sponsors.

The 50th anniversary plaque to presented to club will be put inside clubhouse.

c/ Stuart Briggs proposed and Noel seconded that Dave Bolwell be elected on to the committee as

    Part of the new Business Group. This was agreed.

d/ Stuart K. asked if anyone was looking upgrading club website as Pitchero was getting expensive. Julian will talk to Tom.

e/ John asked what to do with old line marker, Agreed to dump.

f/ Gavin said Jurrasic Campers were looking at venues and suggested roadside pitch. This is down to LC and Allan/Peter will discuss.

g/ Julian said Sheralyn will no longer cover catering, They have interviewed a new lady who will have a

   trial at start of season. Not sure at moment if she will cover Saturdays. Julian will review.

h/ Mitch said he wished to raise funds for St Giles Hospice. Ideas of draw and bucket collections to be

     looked at.

i/ Lee asked for a white board for results this weekend and confirmed St Johns will be covering.

j/ Allan asked what club were proposing to do with donated TV which is now in boiler room?

k/ Lee said the new fixture board was on order with Mystic Signs.

No further business, the meeting closed 9.30pm.

Next Meeting Monday 10th September 2018.

Julian Hussey

Chairman.
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


